
County of Santa Barbara

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Minute Order

December 17, 2024

 5 - Supervisor Williams, Supervisor Capps, Supervisor Hartmann, Supervisor Nelson, 

and Supervisor Lavagnino

Present: 

File Reference No.  24-01264SUPERVISOR WILLIAMS, SUPERVISOR HARTMANN

Consider recommendations regarding revising the Long Range Planning Work Program and 

Initiate amendments to the County’s Zoning Ordinances Farmworker Housing to create more 

ministerial options for permanent farmworker multi-family housing, as follows:

a) Direct Planning and Development Long Range Division staff to include as an option for 

consideration in the Fiscal Year 2025-2026 Long Range Planning Work Program amendments to 

the County’s Zoning Ordinance(s) regarding farmworker housing Ordinance to expand ministerial 

options for permanent farmworker multi-family housing; and

b) Determine that the proposed action does not constitute a “Project” within the meaning of the 

California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), pursuant to Section 15378(b)(5) of the CEQA 

Guidelines, because it consists of an organizational or administrative activity of government which 

will not result in direct or indirect physical changes in the environment.

RE:

Christina Shallandberger, Claire Wineman, Reynaldo Moreno and Fernando Martinez 

addressed the Board.

A motion was made by Supervisor Williams, seconded by Supervisor Hartmann, that this 

matter be acted on as follows:

a) Directed; and 

b) Approved. 

The motion carried by the following vote:

Ayes: Supervisor Williams, Supervisor Capps, Supervisor Hartmann, Supervisor 

Nelson, and Supervisor Lavagnino
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